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SPECTRUM REPACKING – 

HELP ASSURE THAT VIEWERS DO NOT LOSE ACCESS TO LOCAL TV STATIONS
Why Are TV Stations Being “Repacked” by the FCC?  

Now that the television spectrum incentive auction ahead been successfully completed, 84 MHz of spectrum has been relinquished for use by wireless companies. That leaves 14 fewer channels available in the TV spectrum band, and the FCC must relocate or “repack” TV stations to new channels within this newly-condensed TV band. That process is underway, and stations are currently subject to a 39-month deadline to complete their move to a new channel or go over the air.

Which Stations Are Being Repacked?

Nearly 1,000 stations are being repacked, including 50 stations in North Carolina.  

How Did Congress Intend to Protect Non-Participating Stations in the Repacking Process?  

In 2012, Congress authorized the $1.75 billion Broadcaster Relocation Fund from the proceeds of the incentive auction to cover the reasonable costs necessary to repack non-relinquishing television broadcasters to new channels. 

Will the FCC Be Able to Fully Reimburse Non-Participating Stations and Avoid Service Disruptions Under the Current Repacking Process?

No.  Here’s why:

· The total repacking cost for stations is projected to exceed the relocation fund by hundreds of millions of dollars—an estimate based on stations’ current submission of reimbursable expenses. 

· The 39-month deadline to complete the repacking process is simply not feasible. There will be a strain on the limited manpower and equipment available to successfully repack stations—in fact, there are not enough qualified crews available to perform the logistics involved to move stations to a new channel (e.g., modifying TV towers, antennas and transmission lines).  

The failure to fully reimburse a station for its relocation costs or to provide flexibility to stations that cannot relocate by its deadline (for reasons outside of its control) could threaten the ability of viewers to receive important local broadcast programming.

Are Radio Stations Affected by the Repacking?

Yes.  Radio stations that share a tower with TV stations that are moving may need to go off the air for a period of time to allow tower work to be completed.

What Can Congress Do to Protect Viewers and Listeners?

· NCAB urges you to support the Viewer and Listener Protection Act (S. 1632 and H.R. 3347).  The legislation would authorize additional funds to reimburse stations for their repacking expenses and require the FCC to modify the 39-month repacking deadline.
· NCAB urges you to oppose the Eshoo/McMorris-Rogers letter urging the FCC to complete the repacking “as quickly as possible” and without delay. The FCC should be flexible in permitting stations from staying on the air if they cannot meet their repack deadline for reasons outside of their control.
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